LOW INCOME OVERSIGHT BOARD

APPROVED MEETING MINUTES – May 29, 2002

10:00 AM – 4:00 PM

PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY

PACIFIC ENERGY CENTER

851 HOWARD STREET

SAN FRANCISCO, CALIFORNIA
I.
CALL TO ORDER


Commissioner Wood called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

Board Members Present:  Tim Dayonot, Maria Juarez, Ortensia Lopez,

George Sanchez, Jr. Paul White, Yolanda (Yole) Whiting, Alan Woo and 

Carl Wood.  Commissioner Wood advised that the Governor’s appointee to the LIOB has not yet occurred, so there are only eight members at this time.

Teleconference – Donna Wagoner, CPUC; Jim Hodges representing Southern California CBOs MARVA Foundation, and Telecu. 

John Dutcher, representing Mountain Utilities

Commission Staff Present:  Carl Wood, Karen Miller, Ivy Walker, 

Terrie Tannehill, Gilbert Escamilla, Jeorge Tagnipes, Jon Faulks, 

Rashmi M. Bhatia, Barbara Morton, Jessica Hecht, TomThompson, 

Diana Lee, and Manuel Ramirez

II.
INTRODUCTIONS

A request was made that everyone in attendance make his or her introductions and was requested to sign the sign-in sheet.

III.
WELCOME PACKAGE

Karen Miller explained the Welcome Package and its contents:  


SB X2 2 Legislation


11/20/01 Assigned Commission Ruling (ACR) Establishing LIOB


Commission Resolution L-299 Adopting LIOB Charter


Candidate Appointment Memo & Contact Info


Bagley-Keene Open Meeting Act


Statement of Economic Interests (Form 700)


Travel & Expense Claim Form w/Instructions

IV.
Diana Lee - Bagley-Keene Open Meeting Act

Diana Lee gave an overview of the Bagley-Keene Open Meeting Act.  She explained that public policy for Board member meetings are to be made public, and noticed to the public at least ten days prior to meeting by filing a notice with the Commission’s Docket Office for posting on the Commission’s website (www.cpuc.ca.gov).  Only agenda items may be discussed.  Roll call via video and audio teleconferencing is allowed as long as they are noticed to the public, and all materials are to be made public.  Everyone should read the Act to get a full understanding of it.  A full text version of the Act was provided to each Board member in the Welcome Package.


Commissioner Carl Wood explained the importance of public meetings which was to give members of the Low-Income public a chance to participate in the process of developing low-income programs.  Commissioner Wood also advised that the availability of all Board members must be considered for future meetings as well as the locations of those meetings.


Since some attendees arrived at the meeting after it was called to order, there was a final introduction of all Board members.

V.
Karen Miller – Needs Assessment Study

Karen Miller gave a brief overview of the Needs Assessment Project, and how the Board will participate in that project.


Mr. Alan Woo asked for a clearer understanding of the selection of the contractors.


Commissioner Wood explained that the Commission would select the contractors but the board would have input, and make recommendations to assist the Commission in making a decision.

VI.
Election of Officers

Commissioner Wood asked whether the Board wanted to elect officers at this meeting.


It was suggested by the Board members that election of officers be postponed until two more meetings are held to give the Board members a chance to get to know one another.  Two of the Board members voiced their opinion that Commissioner Wood chair the first and possibly one additional meeting.  Commissioner Wood agreed to chair the first two LIOB meetings until officers are elected.  A motion was made then seconded to have Commissioner Wood chair the May 29 meeting, and the second meeting of the LIOB.  The motion was carried.
VII.
Needs Assessment Project (LIEE and CARE)

Donna Wagoner explained the Needs Assessment Project and how it works with the LIEE and CARE projects.  A copy of the presentation text entitled “California Public Utilities Commission Energy Low-Income Assistance Programs” is attached to these meeting minutes as Attachment A.  During the presentation, a member of the public asked if a policy decision has already been made for automatic enrollment.  The answer is ‘yes,’ the Commission has issued a Draft Interim Decision regarding automatic enrollment dated May 28, 2002.


Commissioner Wood explained how important the Auto Enrollment project is to the Commission, and especially to President Loretta Lynch.  He further detailed how the program is progressing, and gave the Board a general outlook of the project.

Jack Parkhill of Southern California Gas Company explained how his company is working on enrollment of low-income customers into the CARE and LIEE programs administered by Southern California Gas.

The discussion continued with the LIEE program by Donna Wagoner.  A copy of the presentation text entitled “California Public Utilities Commission Energy Low-Income Assistance Programs” is attached to these meeting minutes as Attachment A.

There was further discussion on weatherized homes vs. treated homes, and the difference between the two terms.  Weatherization may include any of the following measures for any dwelling unit:

Attic insulation

Caulking

Weather-stripping

Low flow showerhead

Water heater blanket

Door and building envelope repairs that reduce air infiltration.  

Weatherization may also include building conservation measures, energy efficient appliances, and energy education programs determined by the Commission to be feasible.  A treated home is a home that has received weatherization measures within the previous ten years.

Mr. Alan Woo suggested that the discussion be delayed until a later date.

At 11:40 the meeting was adjourned for a break.

The meeting reconvened at 12:00 p.m.

VIII.
Agenda Planning for Future Meetings

Commissioner Wood explained the need to have the LIOB meetings throughout the state and what topics should be on the agendas.  Some of the agenda items discussed included setting up committees (particularly technical advisory committees), the need to hold two-day meetings, and the scheduling of future meetings.  Specifically, Commissioner Wood noted that due to other business duties and Commission obligations, two day meetings are extremely difficult for him to attend, and that he would like to avoid holding two-day meetings.

Karen Miller read the six items on Page Two of the 11/20/01 Assigned Commissioner’s Ruling to help clarify the Board’s responsibilities.  These items are:  

1. Monitor and evaluate implementation of all programs provided to low-income electricity and natural gas customers.

2. Assist in the development and analysis of any assessments of low-income electricity and gas customer need.

3. Encourage collaboration between state and utility programs for low-income electricity and gas customers to maximize the leverage of state and federal energy efficiency funds to both lower the bills and increase the comfort of low-income customers.  

4. Provide reports to the Legislature, as requested, summarizing the assessment of needs, audits, and analysis of program implementation.  

5. Assist in streamlining the application and enrollment process of programs for low-income electricity and natural gas customers with general low-income programs, including, but not limited to, the ULTS program.  

6. Encourage the usage of the network of community service providers in accordance with Section 381.5.
Future meetings were scheduled on the following dates:

June 14, 2002 in Los Angeles, CA


July 9, 2002 in Riverside, CA


August 13, 2002 (Location to be named at a later date)

At 12:30 the meeting was adjourned for a lunch break

The meeting reconvened, and was called to order at 1:30 p.m.

IX.
Needs Assessment Modified Draft Phase 2 (Cont.) 

Fred Sebold, of RER, explained the specifics of the Phase I Needs Assessment, and the Phase II Draft RFP – which includes the actual implementation.  RER will not be a contender during the bidding process since this would be a conflict of interest.

This was followed by a lengthy discussion on the selected contractor’s ability to obtain necessary information from the communities.

It was brought to the Board’s attention that the criteria for the minimum qualifications for the contractors were listed in the Low-Income Assessment Phase II RFP draft.  A copy of the Phase II Draft RFP was provided to the LIOB members.

Ortensia Lopez wanted to know what area the three small utilities covered so she could get a better idea on the ethnic groups in their areas.  Ivy Walker gave a summary of the geographic locations of three of the Small Multi-Jurisdictional Utilities.  Generally, Alpine Natural Gas Operating Company is located in the small community of Valley Springs near Jackson, California; West Coast Gas occupies a portion of the former Mather Air Force Base providing service to mostly residential customers; and Mountain Utilities which is located in the former Kirkwood Ski Resort area.  Karen Miller said she would make that an action item to give the Board a list of counties being served by each utility.

X.
New Business

It was suggested that items to be discussed at future meetings be sent to

Karen Miller.

Another suggestion was made that a two to three paragraph bio of each Board member be forwarded to Karen Miller.

Ivy Walker asked that Board members provide alternate phone numbers, such as pagers or cell phones to her.

A request was made from a member of the public that Commission funds be provided to reimburse members of the public for transportation costs to attend and participate in future LIOB meetings held in other parts of the state when traveling is an economic hardship for them.

Commissioner Wood stated that there are no funds that he is aware of to pay for transportation assistance, but stated that he would look into it.  He also mentioned that meetings would be held throughout the state in order to give more members of the public an opportunity to participate, and to reach more low-income customers.  Karen Miller reiterated that a toll free number would always be available during the LIOB meetings.

The meeting was adjourned for the day at 2:30 p.m.
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